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Memo 

To:  Bethpage Residents 
From:  Edward Hannon, Project Director 
Date:  Wednesday, June 29, 2022 at 1:30 p.m. 
Subject: Theft, vandalism and trespassing at RW-22 well development location (greenway) 
   

 
Yesterday at about 7:38 p.m., two teenagers trespassed in our RW-22 well development work zone (on 
the Town of Oyster Bay greenway access road), vandalizing and stealing our equipment. Photos 
captured by our newly installed surveillance system observed the teens climbing on our drill rig, 
swinging on wire cables, opening compartments of the drill rig, and attempting to alter the trash pump. 
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A traffic safety sign was cut with knife, a private property sign, drillers 
gloves and other worksite materials were removed from their specific 
location and tossed around the worksite. In addition, a hard hat was 
stolen. 

We have contacted the Nassau County Police Department 8th Precinct 
POP Unit, have filed another report and are providing them with a copy 
of all photos. 

We are cleaning up the work zone and will inspect the equipment and 
materials to ensure that all equipment is still in working order and that 
the teens have not impacted our work schedule. 

We ask that parents and members of the community remind their 
children and other young people that it is against the law to trespass in designated work zones and 
tamper with equipment and steal materials that are the property of others. They could also be injured in 
our work zone and parents would not be aware of their children’s location. 

If you have any information that may be helpful to the Police Department and this case, please contact 
Nassau County Police (non-emergency line). 

You may also contact Dianne Baumert-Moyik at (516) 754-2645 or Dianne.baumert-moyik@ngc.com . 

Our project information can be found by visiting www.northropgrumman.com/bethpage. Thank you. 
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